November 2007
We have traveled many miles while visiting here in the United States.  In October we were in the states of California, New Hampshire, Kansas, Indiana and a few others.  We praise the Lord for what He is doing both in our lives as well as in the churches in Argentina.  We are able to talk almost daily with the two young men that have taken over the churches in Argentina (Lighthouse Baptist Church and Grace Baptist Church) and we are excited to see how the Lord is blessing and using them.  I ask that you would continue to pray for both Jorge and Matias as they serve the Lord and go forward in the churches.  
As many of you know, one of our main goals during this short furlough is to raise the money for the church property and building in La Plata.  The Lighthouse Baptist Church has been in two different rented locations and by faith has stepped out to purchase ¼ acre of property on the north side of the city.  Although it is just bare land, we believe that God is going to make a spring of blessings flow and many souls will be saved, lives changed and preachers trained to take the Gospel to Argentina and the uttermost.  Please continue to help us pray that the remaining funds come in.  From over the initial $85,000, we now only owe $15,500!  We have until the end of December to pay this final payment.  We ask that your church would pray about taking up a special love offering for this need.  
Just recently the men held a men’s retreat that the Lord truly used.  A Lebanese man that had been invited to the church and recently accepted the Lord went to the men’s retreat.  The following Sunday he gave a testimony of what the Lord had done in his heart.  Praise the Lord for men who will stand and proclaim God’s Word.  
Mothers Day:  Although Mothers Day is in May in the United States, Mother’s Day in Argentina is in the month of October!  Both of the churches had a special guest, Bro. Juan Pacheco, from Peru.  He was a blessing and encouragement to our people.  The Lord blessed both the “Ladies Tea” on Saturday and the special Mothers Day service on Sunday.  
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Here to Serve,
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Our Prayer Requests:


Finish raising the needed amount for church property


Arrive back to Argentina and see God’s hand in great ways


Jorge and Matias as they lead the churches in Argentina


Our health and strength in the Lord











